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Parish Council Information 
Other useful numbers 
Highways Hotline To report any problems with 
Highways, Lighting, Signs:                    0300 111 8000 

  
ESBC waste management: To report full  
re-cycling bins at Schoolhouse Lane:      0800 26 90 98 
 
ESBC Enforcement Team (Dog fouling): 
        01283 508576 

 
ESBC Planning Enquiries:                      01283 508570 
 
Police: All non emergency calls:     101 
Greg Hall (Borough Councillor):             01283 840836 
Phillip Atkins (County Councillor):        018895 90922 

  

 Bulletin Bromley 

Abbots Bromley 
Parish Council Newsle er November 2017 —Issue No 64 

PC Meetings 
 
7.00 pm Wednesdays 
In the Village Hall: 

29th November 

31st January  

 
PC Surgery 

10-11am Saturdays in 
Church House 

25th November 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Published by Abbots Bromley Parish Council parish.council@abbotsbromley.com 

 
 
Councillor   Tel no. 
 
Adela Appleby  840169  
Philip Charles  840251 (Chair) 
John Houlihan  07944 099179 
Roger Jarman  840678  
Michelle Moore 840280  
Rosamund Robb 840599 
Phil Ryan  840019 
Bryn Walters  840976 (Vice-Chair) 

Parish Clerk        Sarah Meads 
Telephone          01283 840891 
E-mail parish.council@abbotsbromley.com 
Website www.abbotsbromley.com/pc 
 
  
 
 

 

  

  

    
Update From the Neighbourhood Planning Group 
 
The Neighbourhood Development Plan work is progressing and we are moving 
towards the draft plan consultation stage. We are working hard to get to that point 
so that the community can see in full the proposals that we put forward and can 
comment on them. You may be aware that we have had to adjust the project 
timetable a bit as this task is taking longer than was originally anticipated as we’ve 
had to allow time to schedule meetings with other groups and organisations. By 
doing so we hope to be able to provide all of the information that we possibly can 
so that you can provide us with detailed thoughts and comments through the 
consultation.  
You can find the revised timetable on the website (link below). For those not on the 
internet a printed copy will be added to the Neighbourhood Plan notice board (the 
cabinet next to the Buttercross) for information shortly. 
We are currently seeking a meeting with Abbots Bromley School with regards to 
their intentions for the Anglesey/equestrian centre site off Radmore Lane. As you 
may be aware the school are running the equestrian facility through “AB Equine” at 
the current time but as far as we know they remain committed to develop the area 
for some housing over the longer term.  
In September members of the Neighbourhood Plan group ran and supported the 
Abbots Bromley Sports Association reservoir 10K. Whilst by no means world 
beating in our running times we all managed to complete the race and it was 
a pleasure to support the community in this way. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We will update again when we know more but stay up to date by visiting the 
website and by keeping an eye on the notice boards. When the draft plan is ready 
for consultation we will ensure that we let everyone across the Parish know via 
a range of different methods as we will seek as much feedback as possible. 
Abbots Bromley Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan Working Group  
E-Mail - abbots.bromleyndp@gmail.com 

Facebook -h ps://www.facebook.com/ABPNDP/ 
Website - hƩp://www.abbotsbromley.com/neighbourhood_plan 

Parish Council 
News 

 . 
There is currently a 
vacancy for a Parish 
Councillor to join the 

Council.  If you live or 
work within the Parish 

and are interested in 
serving the community as 
a councillor then please 

get in touch with the Clerk 
to the Council.  A new 
councillor will be co-

opted at the Parish 
Council meeting on 29th 

November.  For more 
details call Sarah Meads 

on 01283 840891  or 
email  

parish.council@abbotsbromley.com 

 Twelve Days Of Christmas Hamper  
 
 

 
 
 

Twelve top quality boƩles of Christmas indulgence  

1. Tincup Whiskey  
2. Tarquins Gin  

3. Disaronno Liqeuer  
4. Havana Club 7 Year Rum  

5. Grands Domaine VS Cognac  
6. Royal Toyaki Late Harvest Dessert Wine  

7. Porto Quevedo Ruby Port  
8. Baileys  

9. Freixenet Prosecco  
10. Lanson Black Label Brut Champagne  

11. Ketel One Vodka  
12. Tio Pepe Palomini Fino Sherry  

 
Tickets £1 each – Draw Dec.20th  

Raising Funds for the ABSA Ground Development  
Registered Charity Number: 1165021  
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ABBOTS BROMLEY 10K AND JUNIOR FUN RUN 

 
Saturday 23rd September saw the third hosting of the Abbots Bromley 10k and Junior Fun Run around the banks 
of Blithfield Reservoir thanks to permissions granted by South Staffordshire Water and the support and co-
operation of Blithfield Sailing Club. 
As in previous years, runners came from far and wide to with a host of running clubs taking part. Local clubs 
included representation from Uttoxeter Road Runners, Stafford Harriers, Fradley Ladies, Wrekin Road Runners 
and Run and Ride to mention but a few. We even had East Staffs. Borough Councillor running in the athletic 
form of Greg Hall ! 
The 10k field of 153 was closely followed by 35 Fun Runners who approached their 2.5k route with speed and 
style along with a whole host of laughs – definitely 10k stars of the future ! Abbots Bromley had a good 
representation in all categories of runners too. 
The Ladies results showed Annabel Roberts winning in a swift  42:43 at the head of a strong field of 68 female  
runners, Ryan Friel came home first in the men’s category with a time of 38:02. Conditions underfoot were wet 
due to the recent rainy end to the summer so these times were impressive. 
We were supported this year by the enthusiastic pupils from the Abbots Bromley School who provided hot food 
on the day and ‘star pupil’ Hannah, who truly made the ‘Go Ape’ monkey suit come to life! 
We are hugely grateful to our helpers, marshals, timekeepers and public address man Peter Livesey. Our main 
sponsors on the day were John German (Lichfield), A S D Contracts, Tesco Uttoxeter, Go Ape Cannock Chase, 
Cash Stores -Abbots Bromley, Bookers Burton and Forkers (Civil & Ground Engineering). 
 All of these people, both helpers and sponsors made this a successful and enjoyable event and raised a grand 
total of £2,600 towards the next phase of the Abbots Bromley Sports Association development ; our thanks go to 
them all.  
 

             

         

 
 
HS2 – update November 2017 

 
The High Speed Rail (West Midlands to Crewe) Hybrid Bill (Fradley to Crewe) had its first reading in 
Parliament on 17/07/17. The second reading of this bill has yet to be announced. Royal Assent is 
anticipated to be given in 2019. This would enable construction to start in 2020, with testing etc to 
take place in 2026, and the line opening in 2027. 
The line opening has been brought forward by 6 years, from 2033.  
Although the construction working day is still from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m (plus allowed travelling 
time), excluding Saturday afternoons and Sundays, so many caveats have now been added that it is 
possible we may experience 24/7 working. 
Because we are more than 1.5 km from the line, HS2 have confirmed that neither the residents of our 
village, or the Parish Council, will automatically be included in any relevant correspondence re this 
project. But we will endeavour, despite the efforts of HS2, to keep you informed of any relevant 
developments.  

Notice from St 
Nicholas Church 

 
The ABPCC would ask 
if any flowers left for 
the Remembrance 
season could be 
removed from graves 
before Christmas.   
 
Similarly, it would be 
much appreciated if any 
Christmas flowers and 
wreaths were removed 
after about 6 weeks - 
(as nothing looks more 
sad than old, worn out 
Christmas flowers in 
the run up to Lent and 
Easter). 
 
The above would be a 
great help with trying to 
keep the Church Yard 
tidy.  If you have some 
spare time next year 
and would like to 
volunteer to help with 
tidying the Church 
Yard then please do get 
in touch with the 
Churchwardens. 


